SALFORD CITY COUNCIL – RECORD OF DECISION (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it by the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has (a) given authority for a submission to be made to the Boundary Commission for England, opposing the proposals they have made and submitting alternative proposals that would retain three constituencies for the City by making adjustments in areas adjacent to Salford, and (b) authorising the Deputy Leader of the Council to agree the submission to the Commission based on the principles set out in the report made to the Cabinet meeting held on 26th April, 2005. 
The reasons are as set out above and detailed in the report to Cabinet on 26th April 2005.

Options considered were wide-ranging and rejected on the basis that they did not retain things like community links that are evident in the current constituency boundaries.

Assessment of Risk : Not applicable

The source of funding: Not applicable

Legal Advice obtained from Miss N. Smith, Solicitor

Financial Advice obtained: Not applicable

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: - 

Proposals from the Boundary Commission for England for a review of parliamentary constituency boundaries.

Contact Officer: Owen Topping, Executive Manager
Tel No: 0161-793-3404

	This decision is urgent and is not subject to call-in, in accordance with paragraph 5 of the Decision Making Procedure Rules


Signed:  J. Merry                                                     Dated: 9th May, 2005

               Leader of the Council

This decision was published on 9th May, 2005. 

